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April 2, 2019
Chair Helm and Members of the House Energy & Environment Committee

Oregon State Capitol Salem, OR 97301

Re: HB 2494

Dear Chair Helm and Members of the Committee,

On behalf of the NW Energy Coalition, I am writing to express our support for
HB 2494, which will extend the sunset for the public purpose charge until
2036.

The NW Energy Coalition is an alliance of about 100 environmental, civic and
human service organizations, progressive utilities and businesses in Oregon,
Washington, Idaho, Montana and British Columbia. We promote development
of renewable energy and energy conservation, consumer protection, low-
income energy assistance, and fish and wildlife restoration on the Columbia
and Snake rivers.

The public purpose charge provides many benefits to the ratepayers of
Portland General Electric and PacifiCorp, including ensuring that least cost
energy efficiency is procured as a resource to lower costs for customers,
stimulating distributed renewable energy resource development, as well as
proving energy assistance to low-income customers to help them afford their
utility bills.

The public purpose charge energy efficiency and renewable energy services
are currently provided through the Energy Trust of Oregon. These programs
help customers of these two utilities reduce energy costs, increase
productivity, contribute health and safety benefits, and reduce environmental
impacts including greenhouse gas reductions. The Energy Trust is model
organization revered across the country for its ability to produce significant
results for Oregon households, businesses and industry. The Oregon Public
Utility Commission oversees the organization and the current programs and
management are effective and thorough — ensuring that utility customer
resources are spent efficiently and effectively to reduce system costs and
individual consumer bills.



Years ago, when the public purpose charge was established by this legislature in HB 1149, the leaders of
Oregon created a system that functions well to ensure system benefits to customers of Pacificorp and
Portland General Electric. Beyond those benefits to ratepayers, the public purpose charge has also provided

jobs, economic development and carbon reduction that benefit the entire state.

The NW Energy Coalition strongly recommends a yes vote on HB 2494 to ensure the continued success of

the public purpose charge in Oregon.

Sincerely,

Wendy Gerlitz
Policy Director



